
Grey Court School e-Bulletin 
Ham Street, Ham, Richmond TW10 7HN 

 

Headôs Line: 

ñThis school just gets better and betterò 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 
Reflections on our wonderful people 

I watched this morning as the students walked in at 

08:20. From Y11 to Y7 they were perfectly turned out, 

happy, and conducted themselves impeccably. With all 

the concern regrading young peoples behaviour, I think 

we need to remind ourselves that children are just chil- 

dren. They are still in the process of development. If 

they werenôt theyôd be called adults. 

 
I do appreciate that at times some are unsettled, behave 

inappropriately and sometimes their behaviour is ex- 

treme. However, it is really important to understand the 

pressures that they are under. We need, as the adults in 

their lives, to support them. We donôt ignore or excuse 

poor behaviour but we do work closely with families to 

get the best outcomes for our young people. So please 

listen carefully when they speak, pick up on unusual 

behaviour and share it with us. We canôt necessarily 

solve everything but weôre are better than if we are iso- 

lated from one another. 

 
I have been reassured by the number of parents who 

have contacted me with concerns or areas for develop- 

ment. It enables us to give power to your voice and 

affirms our resolve to take action and make progress. I 

did all my assemblies on the words that reflect our de- 

sired ethos. I told the students about my 96 year old 

mother who sadly passed away before Christmas. She 

wrote in the message she left for us as a family, ñAt 

school I was not surrounded by caring adults, I had a bad 

teacher who clearly didnôt like me. Every child has a 

spark in them that we need to ignite, and when I be- 

came a teacher assistant in 1972 I was determined to 

play my part in it.ò All the adults in our young peopleôs 

lives need to be reminded of that sentiment even on a 

cold Friday afternoon in the middle of January. 

 
Alps Certificate of Outstanding Progress 

We received notification last week that we are in the top 

10% nationally in the A Level outcomes. 

Some Amazing Achievements 

Please read the entire e-Bulletin as it will give you a 

great insight into the life of the school. Monty Man- 

gelshotôs shaved head serves as a constant reminder 

(for a couple of weeks anyway) of the power of our 

GIVE concept as part of Gradu8. Well done to everyone 

who supported this great cause. 

 
Y11 + Y13 Parent Evenings: January 2019 

The Y11 and Y13 Parent Evenings are taking place on 

Thursday, 24 January, and Thursday, 31 January, respec- 

tively. I encourage you to attend and discuss any con- 

cerns you may have with your childrenôs teachers. 

 
Message from the Chair of our Governors 

There is a message from the Chair of our Governors on 

page 2. Julian Knott has taken over from Frank Kitson as 

Chair, and Frank remains the Chair of Trustees. Please 

read Julianôs message carefully and help us if you can. 

 
Parent Clinic 

I am extremely keen to maintain high standards of com- 

munication with parents. If, at anytime, you would like 

support with your child please make use of the parent 

clinic. Please email mbailey@greycourt.org.uk. Appoint- 

ments are limited and will be at my discretion. If I feel 

that another member of staff can deal with the issue I 

will pass it on. However if I feel the concerns can be 

dealt with over email my PA will inform you directly. 

 

 
Kindest regards as always 

Maggie BaileyðHead Teacher 

 
 

Teaching & Learning 

 
In this weekôs e-Bulletin, I thought it might be interesting to look at 

some famous and inspirational quotes about learning. Which of 

these ring a bell with you and your children? Can they explain to 

you what these quotes mean? 

 
ñLive as if you were to die tomorrow. Learn as if you were to live 

forever.ò ï Mahatma Gandhi 

ñAny fool can know, the point is to understand.ò ï Albert Einstein 

ñTell me and I forget, teach me and I may remember, involve me 

and I learn.ò ï Benjamin Franklin 

ñWe learn from failure, not from success.ò ï Bram Stoker 

ñThe more I read, the more I acquire, the more certain I am that I 

know nothing.ò ï Voltaire 

ñKids donôt remember what you teach them, they remember what 

you are.ò ï Jim Henson 

Friday, 18 Jan 2019 for w/c Monday, 21 Jan 2019 

TERM DATES 

Spring Term 2019 

Mon, 7 JanðFri, 5 Apr 

 
Half Term Dates 

Mon, 18 FebðFri, 22 Feb 

 
KEY DATES 

Thu, 24 Jan: Y11 Parent Evening 

@4:30pm 

Thu, 31 Jan: Y13 Parent Evening 

@4:30pm 

Thu, 7 Feb: Y12 Parent 

Evening @4:30pm 

Thu, 14 Feb: Y9 Parent 

Evening @ 4:30pm 

Thu, 28 Feb: Y9 Options 

Evening @6:30pm 

Thu, 7 Mar: Y7 Parent 

Evening @4:30pm 

Thu, 28 Mar: MOGO Award 

Evening 

Thu, 2 May: Y10 Parent Evening 

@4:30pm 

Thu, 23 May: Y8 Parent 

Evening @4:30pm 

Fri, 24 May: Y11 ROA 
Thu, 13 June: Y7 Parent Consul- 

tation Evening (Band A) 

Thu, 20 June: Y 7 Parent Consul- 

tation Evening (Band B) 

Thu, 11 July: School Play 

Friday, 19 July: Last day 
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Message from the Chairman of the Grey Court Governing Body: Mr Julian Knott 

 
Firstly, welcome back to the school in 2019. 

 
As you are aware, we have an outstanding school and that is underpinned by a great leadership, teaching 

and operational support team. 

 
The Governing Body and Trustees support the school and help make a valuable contribution to your chil- 

drenôs education, pastoral care, wellbeing and wider community interaction. We take an overview of the 

school activities, and help oversee and lead the school Governance, policies and processes to support the 

educational activities of Grey Court School. 

 
Following two of our long-standing Finance committee Governors, standing down, due to work commit- 

ments, we are seeking to increase the numbers on the Governing Body. 

 
Ideally, we are looking for people with Financial skills or background. However, we would also like to hear 

from people with knowledge of the educational system ï as we are always looking to enrich and enhance 

our Governing Body membership. 

 
The role of School Governor allows parents and members of the community to contribute to the schoolôs 

future direction on several levels. It is a challenging but highly rewarding role. It will give you the chance 

to give something back to the school, and the community, and also, to make a real difference to the stu- 

dents. School Governors and Trustees are part of the largest volunteer force in the country: there are over 

a quarter of a million volunteers governing state funded schools in England. 

 
Schools need Governing Bodies that harmonize with the schoolôs values and ethos. We are there to sup- 

port and challenge in a constructive manner. Governors bring a balance and diversity of knowledge, skills 

and experience to enable Grey Court School to be effective in Academic results and progress but also in 

society terms. Ofsted (the national inspection body for schools) has highlighted that the most effective 

schools demonstrate effective leadership and management - including by the Governing Body. 

 
· Anyone aged over 18 can be a governor or trustee (with some exceptions). 

· You do not need to be a parent. 

· There is no requirement for you to have an understanding of the education system. 

· There is training available to help you learn about education. 

· The role involves up to two evening meetings each term and some other work in between. 

· There are no longer elections to the role ï the review process is completed by the ECED Trust com- 

mittee alongside members of the Governing Body and School leadership 

 
If you would like to know more (or know anyone in the local community who may be interested) please 

contact the school reception or email Julian to arrange for an informal chat on jknott@greycourt.org.uk. 
 

Julian Knott 
Chairman 

mailto:jknott@greycourt.org.uk


 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Well done 7 Elm, you fought off all of those cold and flu bugs that are going round and achieved 98.3% 

attendance last week! 

 

Y7 FITNESS 
For the next 5 weeks, the daily 1KM run will be replaced with HIIT style circuit training sessions. Exercise is 

a great way to start your day and I've definitely felt the benefit of joining in, although I'm definitely not as 

flexible or energetic as all of you! Here are 7 Ash and 7 Maple working on their upper body strength! I 

would also like to take this opportunity to thank the PE staff who have given up their time to run these 

sessions, we really appreciate it. 

 

PLAYGROUND BEHAVIOUR 
Thank you to the vast majority of students who behave courteously and appropriately during lunch and 

break times, you are great role models for other students. I would like to remind all students that 

'benching' and all other forms of rough play are not allowed. There is no excuse for this behaviour and it 

will not be tolerated. 

 

CELEBRATING SUCCESS 
Last week saw a fantastic result for our basketball boys. The team beat Christ's 35-33, well done! A special 

goes to Jaden-Dalas Martin, who picked up 'Man of the Match' - well done Jaden, we are so proud of you! 

 

 
 

Ms White 
Head of Y7 

Year 7 

Grey Court School 



 

 

 
 

ASSEMBLIES 

 
Y9 had an assembly delivered by Ms Bailey, discussing this quote from Maya Angelou: 

 
ñI've learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will 

never forget how you made them feel.ò 

 
I hope this will inspire us all to reflect on how we conduct ourselves, and to think about how we make 

others feel. 

We also had 2 guest nurses come in form our local health authority to discuss vaccinations and go 

through advice and organisation of our upcoming vaccination day on Monday, 28 January 2019. 

 
Y8 were treated to Monty Mangleshotôs Gradu8 Give Challenge! Monty was raising funds for Cancer re- 

search by having the local barber from Ham, Ben Forrest, shave Montyôs hair off. The donations from the 

year group were at  £323.80 and rising! Fantastic work Monty and thank you to all those who donated! 

How- ever much you put in the bucket counts towards your own GIVE total. 

 
 

 

KEY DATES 

 
Monday, 28 January ï Y9 Vaccination day 

Thursday, 14 February ï Y9 Parentôs evening. 4:30-7pm 

Monday, 25 February ï Inset day 

Thursday, 28 February ï Y9 Options evening. 6:30-8:30pm 
 
 

Mr Ridley Mr Madajczyk 

Head of Y8+Y9 Assistant Headteacher 

Year 8 & 9 

Grey Court School 



 

 

 

NATIONAL CITIZEN SERVICE SUMMER PROGRAMME 
On Monday the National Citizen Service spoke to all Y11 students about the 

programme they run each summer. For those not familiar with NCS, they 

provide a three week programme of events including residential courses, vo- 

cational training and life skills. The programme is heavily subsidised by the 

Government and Grey Court students have been offered a further discount, 

meaning the three week course costs just £35. Students need to apply by the 

end of January to take advantage of the £35 price. Please do have a chat with 

your children about this opportunity and see if they would be interested in 

signing up. For more information please visit https://www.ncsyes.co.uk/? 

 gclid=CjwKCAiAyfvhBRBsEiwAe2t_i7kw6OzPGJ3Z6Yco9ohK9hPf_21pd5JSlDfnvrYq4wv0p7TsMR_UYRoCzE 

 QQAvD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds 
 

STRATHMORE MENTORING 
Our Strathmore mentoring programme continues this term with 14 students in YR 10 taking part. Each 

student is now fully trained to support students at Strathmore which is an excellent achievement. We 

constantly receive positive feedback from Grey Court students taking part and of course Strathmore are 

incredibly grateful for the time and energy that our students give 

 

Y11 RESULTS DAY AND PARENTS' EVENING 
All Y11 students will receive the results for their Trial exams on Monday, please do chat to them about 

how they have done, what they should celebrate and if necessary, where they need to focus their ener- 

gies for the term ahead. This event is closely followed by YR 11 Parents' Evening on the 24th January. We 

always experience excellent support from parents at this evening and we look forward to seeing you 

then. If for some reason you are unable to attend, please ensure that your child attends. 

 
Y11 ENGLISH TRIAL EXAM RESULTS 

All Y11 students will receive their Trial Exam results on Monday, 21 January. The process is designed to replicate 

what students will encounter in August when they collect their actual results and will allow students time to reflect 

on how they have performed in their exams. Students will have a dedicated assembly by the KS4 team. 

 
GREY COURT SIXTH FORM: INTERNAL INTERVIEWS 

With the Sixth Form application window now closed, and having received a record number of appli- 

cations, we will interview all of our internal Y11 applicants in the week beginning: 11 February 2019. 

During the interview we will confirm the studentôs subject choices, ensure that they are in line with 

their projected predictions and mock examination performance, and discuss their personal state- 

ment. Offers will then be issued in the first week after half term. This is always a process that Mr 

Clements very much enjoys as the chance to hear about a young personôs achievements and ambi- 

tions is always very life affirming and positive. 
 

ATTENDANCE 
A huge congratulations to 10W for their 100% attendance this week, the best in the school! 

 
Year 10: 10 Willow 100%  

Year 11: 11 Beech 99.2%  

Ms Weston 
Head of Y10 + Y11 

  
Mr Gordon Walker 
Assistant Headteacher 

Year 10 & Year 11 

Grey Court School 
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https://www.ncsyes.co.uk/?gclid=CjwKCAiAyfvhBRBsEiwAe2t_i7kw6OzPGJ3Z6Yco9ohK9hPf_21pd5JSlDfnvrYq4wv0p7TsMR_UYRoCzEQQAvD_BwE&amp;gclsrc=aw.ds


Sixth Form 

  Grey Court School  

CONTINUED  OXBRIDGE APPLICATION SUCCESS! 

At the end of a very competitive Oxbridge application process I am delighted to announce that two of 

our Y13 students have received offers of places at these hallowed institutions. I am not going to 

name the students in order to avoid the risk of putting too much pressure on their young shoulders. 

However, I can reveal that one offer is for a place reading engineering at Cambridge and one place 

has been offered to read PPE (Politics, philosophy and economics) at Oxford. 

 
We added several layers to the application process this year in terms of the construction of personal 

statements and the opportunities provided for interview practice. For the first time we worked with 

Kings College school in Wimbledon as well as with Ibstock place and the National physics laboratory 

in order to provide students with lots of different interview scenarios. Special mention should go to 

Ms Fincham for expertly co-ordinating this process and for expanding our Oxbridge resource base. 

The Oxbridge application and interview process is an exercise in the application of talent, ambition, 

hard work, luck, fate and intellectual Darwinism! Any student who gains an offer really deserves their 

place. As a sixth form team we are now committed to providing all the help and support necessary to 

enable our students to meet the very high offers that have been set. 

 
As one cycle Oxbridge cycle draws to a close, the cycle for this yearôs potential Y12 Oxbridge appli- 

cants will begin in earnest. Ms Fincham will meet any Y12 students who wish to apply to Oxbridge in 

tutor time at 8.30am on Thursday, 24 January 2019. 
 

WELLBEING 

In order to improve the Wellbeing support structures for Sixth Form students, we are running train- 

ing sessions during Enrichment until half term in ñCoping with exam stress.ò These sessions are fol- 

lowed by a mental health training programmes for a number of Sixth Form mental health ambassa- 

dors. 

 
STAR(S) OF THE WEEK 

This is awarded to Dasha Solovyov, who is selflessly co-ordinating the mental health ambassador 

programme and is a model of quietly ambitious excellence. 

 
In addition, Caitlin Teeling has been studying diligently in a composed manner since 7.30am most 

mornings in the Sixth Form cafe and has visibly grown in maturity over the past few months. 

 
OFF-THE RECORD 

Many thanks to representatives from ñOff-the record,ò a local counselling service for coming in delivering 

an informative assembly to Y13 this Week. 

 
Off The Record, Twickenham (OTR) is a registered charity providing the only drop-in counselling, infor- 

mation and sexual health service for young people aged 11ï24 who live, work or study in the Borough of 

Richmond Upon Thames. We provide help early when it is most needed. Our team help improve the emo- 

tional and mental well-being of over 1,500 young people a year at a time when they are experiencing un- 

precedented levels of stress and anxiety. 

 
Our Vision is for every young person in our Borough to possess the skills and confidence to overcome lifeôs 

challenges. Off The Record Twickenham, 2 Church Street, Twickenham, TW1 3NJ 



Sixth Form 

  Grey Court School  

Sexual Health Walk-In Service 

Monday 3.00pm to 5.00pm 

 
Counselling Service & Walk-in Information 

Tuesday 2.00pm to 8.00pm 

Wednesday 3.30pm to 8.00pm 

Thursday 3.30pm to 8.00pm 

Friday 2.30pm to 6.30pm 

Saturday 10.00am to 2.00pm 

Please contact 020 8744 1644 or email counselling@otrtwickenham.com for further information. 
 

MODEL UN CONFERENCE 

As you peruse this humble e-bulletin and munch on a pain au chocolate, Grey Court students, Gabriel 

Gathercole, Aryman Shankar, David Sachdev, Esme Rhodes and team captain, Malaika Raja, will be 

debating contemporary global dilemmas such as ñthe question of military intervention in response to 

global terrorismò at the model UN conference, which will take place at St Paulôs school from Friday 

18 ï Saturday, 20 January 2019. They will be representing Brazil! An e-bulletin review will be pub- 

lished next week! 

 
LATENESS DETENTION 

A number of Sixth Form students are frustratingly arriving late to school. Students are reminded that 

form time takes place from 8.25am until 8.45am every day. If a student is late - this means if they 

arrive after 8.30am ï on two occasions in a week, then they will be placed in a ONE hour detention 

on Friday from 3.00-4.00pm when they will be expected to engage in work. 

 
In addition, we have reinstituted a registration for Y12 students at 2.45pm so that more time is avail- 

able to monitor lateness. 

 
PARENTSô EVENINGS 

Y13 ï this will take place from 4.30-7.00pm on Thursday, 31 January 2019 

Y12 ï This will take place from 4.30-7.00pm on Thursday, 7 February 2019 
 

KEY DATES THIS TERM 
 

Jan 14th-18th Year 12 Mock Examination Week 

Jan 15th UCAS deadline for all applications to university. 

Jan 18th-20th Mock UN conference at St Pauls school 

Jan 24th Year 12 Oxbridge meeting with Ms Fincham (Sixth Form library 8.25am) 

Jan 31st 
Year 13 parents evening. 
Year 12 results on the system 

Feb 1st Deadline for Tanzania applications and deposits. 

Feb 7th Year 12 Parents' Evening 

Feb 15th Deadline for handing in EPQ projects and log-books to mentors. 

Feb 25th EPQ presentation day (1st day back after half term.) 

 
Mr Clements 

Head of Sixth Form 

mailto:counselling@otrtwickenham.com


Activity Day: Tuesday, 5 March 

  Grey Court School  

Here is an outline of the activities taking place. For some year groups, payments need to be made for 

these (and the summer trips) so please keep an eye on your emails. 

 

 Year 7 
A band will going to the Science Museum and B band to Whipsnade Zoo. Details to follow from the Sci- 

ence Faculty. 

 

 Year 8 
A band will be going to St Pauls and B band to the Hindu and Buddhist Temples. Details to follow from the Humani- 

ties Faculty. Letters have already been sent out regarding the residential trip to Hengitsbury Head. Please note that 

the deadline for this trip is Wednesday, 23 January and cannot be extended. Please see letter at the end of this e- 

Bulletin. 

 Year 9 
For the March activity day, the whole year group remain in school to do GCSE options and careers ses- 

sions. Look out for letters regarding what the students are doing in the summer activity week. 

 

 Year 10 
Trips run by D option groups. Details to follow from D block teachers. 

 
 Year 11 

Exams in school. Details to follow from Ms Weston and Mr Rhodes. 
 

 

Details to follow from Mr Clements. 

 Years 12 and 13 

 

 
 

Please be aware that there is a new app, Clear Fear, available to download free from the App Store and 

 Google Play Clear Fear provides a range of ways to help young people manage anxiety. Developed by a 

clinician, together with ideas from young people, Clear Fear uses a Cognitive Behavioural framework to 

help you change anxious thoughts and emotions, alter anxious behaviours and calm fear responses. It 

also has helpful descriptions of the different types of anxiety, resources and a 'grit box' to boost resili- 

ence. The app is recommended for young people aged 11-19 but can be used by a younger group with 

the support of a parent or carer. Clear Fear compliments, but does not substitute for the assessment 

and on-going support of a mental health professional. 

 
For more information, visit Clear Fear website 

Student Wellbeing 

https://stem4.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=94828a112d23879d9e6a2a275&amp;id=f156b97d2e&amp;e=50626ec8cc
https://stem4.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=94828a112d23879d9e6a2a275&amp;id=cbd7dc5e56&amp;e=50626ec8cc
https://stem4.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=94828a112d23879d9e6a2a275&amp;id=946c289bda&amp;e=50626ec8cc


Attendance 

  Grey Court School  

 
 
 

 

TOP  WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 
Figures for the period 7th to 11th January 2019 

 
 
 

Year 7: 7 Elm 98.3% 

Year 8: 8 Beech 97.7% 

Year 9: 9 Cedar 99.7% 

Year 10: 10 Willow 100% 

Year 11: 11 Beech 99.2% 



Grey Court Dance and Gymnastics Display 

  Grey Court School  

 

Gr ey  Cou r t  Dan ce an d  Gy m n ast ic s Disp la y 
Mu sica ls 2019  

Ticket sales are now open to watch Grey Courtôs 

first ever Dance and Gymnastics' display. The 

event will take place on Wednesday, 27 February 

2019 at 7pm and finish at 8.30pm. The theme for 

2019 is musicals. 

 
The display includes performances from the Euro- 

pean ballroom champion, national and interna- 

tional gymnasts, groups and individual gym and 

dance pieces, GCSE dance performance, national 

skipping champions, British trampolinist and a spe- 

cial teacher performance. 

 
Adult tickets cost £5.00 and children/students tick- 

ets cost £3.00. Please pay online using the follow- 

ing tab 'Dance and Gym Display 2019' or bring 

cash to the finance office. Light refreshments will 

be available to purchase at the event provided by 

the PTA. Tickets will be sold on a first come first 

come served basis, limited tickets available. 

 
Please contact the PE department if you have any 

further questions. 
 

 



VPA 

  Grey Court School  
 

 



PA News 

  Grey Court School  
 

GREY COURT SCHOOL PARENTS ASSOCIATION 
Working together to build and inspire community among the parents, students, staff, and alumni of 

Grey Court School. 
 

COMEDY NIGHT: Friday, 1 February 2019 ï doors open 19.15 
A reminder that tickets are selling fast for our fabulous Comedy line up and that you can buy tickets at 

 www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool 
 

Ninia Benjamin (headlining) 
Best known as one of BBC Three's award-winning hidden-camera comedy "3 Non-Blondes", stand-up 

Ninia Benjamin has also featured in Lenny Henry's BBC One show Len on the One. She is also becoming 

a reality TV regular, appearing in Sky One's Cirque Du Celebrity and BBC Three's Celebrity Scissorhands. 

 

Jordan Brookes 
Jordan is an Edinburgh Comedy Award Best Show 2017 nominee. Critically acclaimed and adored by his 

peers, he's just completed a run at the Soho Theatre in his latest show "Bleed". Expect the unpredicta- 

ble. Described as "Intense and inventive Jordan Brookes has made his name by applying the same plas- 

ticity to the definition and conventions of comedy as he does to his own body in his most physical of rou- 

tines" Chortle 

 

Mo Omar 
Somali-born, Cardiff-raised and London Based, Mo Omar is a fast rising talent with a unique perspec- 

tive. Winner of Leicester Square New Comedian of the Year 2017 competition and semi-finalist in the So 

You Think Youôre Funny & Amused Moose 2017 competitions. Mo is currently making short-form videos 

for the new BBC Wales platform BBC Sesh. óOmar has a winningly irreverent attitude to sacred cows, 

with a fresh and feisty delivery that gives him a contemporary edgeô Chortle 

 
- and with our very own Karl James as MC - 

 
We will have a licensed bar, and will be selling olives, nuts and crisps on the night. Also available to 

 PRE-ORDER ONLY are two types of sharing platters for 2 people, priced at £12. No ordinary sharing 

platters, the platters include: 

 
Meat:  Parma ham, chorizo, salami, bocconcini, brie, artichoke hearts, mixed olives, sun blushed 

tomatoes, pesto, rocket, and baguette slices. 

 
Veggie: Grilled courgettes, grilled aubergines and peppers, bocconcini, brie, artichoke hearts, 

mixed olives, sun blushed tomatoes, pesto, rocket, and baguette slices. 

 
*** Ordering for the platters closes at 10pm on 28 January *** 

http://www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool
https://www.chortle.co.uk/comics/j/34006/jordan_brookes


PA News 

Notices 

  Grey Court School  
 

GREY COURT PA MEETING ON Wednesday, 9 January 2019 
Minutes from our last meeting can be read at https://www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool/ 

 index.cfm?event=meeting-minutes#.XD8RVWdLF7c 
 

Our next meeting is on Wednesday, 6 March at 19.30 at the New Inn pub on Ham Common. ALL WEL- 

COME! 

 

WHERE TO BUY TICKETS FOR EVENTS/SIGN UP TO HELP 
All the school events and year-group functions which the PA host, or help with, are posted on their 

events website, www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool and this is where you will be able to buy tickets 

for our events, receive news specific to your childôs year or class, and sign up to help. Please visit the 

website www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool and sign up to receive information. 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 
Different parents help with different events but a group of parents coordinate things. They are Amira, 

Lou and Caron and they can all be reached on the PA email: greycourtpa@gmail.com. The school liaison 

for the Parents' Association is Maddy Thomas. mthomas@greycourt.org.uk 
 

Y7 CHRISTMAS CARDS 
 

Y7 Christmas card designs are now available for collection in A2. Any not collected by the end of January 

will be disposed of. 

FOOD CLUB 
 

The food club is open to all years 7, 8 and 9 on Mondayôs between 3pm and 4:15pm. All you need to 

bring is a container and £1 per week. Please ensure that you sign up with Ms Clark before going 

along. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool/index.cfm?event=meeting-minutes&amp;.XD8RVWdLF7c
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool/index.cfm?event=meeting-minutes&amp;.XD8RVWdLF7c
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/greycourtschool
http://www.hollyfield.kingston.sch.uk/gc2017/greycourtpa%40gmail.com
mailto:mthomas@greycourt.org.uk


Sporting Stag 

  Grey Court School  
 

 

 

Please inform the PE Department if your son or daughter achieves any out- 

standing sporting awards. The PE Dept run a Sports Player of the Month Award 

and a Sports Team of the Month Award to recognise our studentsô sporting tal- 

ents. 

 
All fixtures, team sheets and results can be accessed via our Sports Website 

 www.greycourtsports.org.uk To access TEAM SHEETS you will need to enter a password. The 

password is: greycourtsports! (including the explanation mark.) 

 
Parents & students can follow everything that is happening in PE by following us on Twitter. 

Our Twitter Handle is @GreyCourtPE@Twitter 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.greycourtsports.org.uk/


 

 

 

GREY COURT PE GYM AND DANCE SHOW 2019 

 
The PE department are holding their first gym and dance show on Wednesday , 27 February, if there 

are any parents who are interested in helping out please get in touch. 

 
This can be with costume, hair/make up, or if you have any interest in Gym and Dance and want to as- 

sist on the day. 

 
Please contact Miss Drinkwater on ndrinkwater@greycourt.org.uk 
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PLAYER OF THE MONTH (GIRLS) 
 

 
 

 Ella Walton Y10 
 

The girlôs player of the month is Ella Walton, she is a dedicated swimmer who puts in hours of 

practice alongside her school work. She trains with Teddington swimming club 10 times a 

week; including 4 mornings from 6am- 7.30am and 6 evenings from 7pm-9pm. 

 
Freestyle is Ellaôs main stroke and she is working hard on developing this further. She is a Na- 

tional level swimmer, with a current ranking of 4th in the London region for 800m freestyle. 

 
Ella recently placed 8th in the national open water swimming championships in Sheffield. Her 

main goal for the season is to medal in the regional finals, which will enable her to qualify for 

nationals again. 

 
Long term, she aims to move into triathlon and attends the Grey Court Endurance club training 

to develop her long distance running. 

 
Good luck at regionals Ella! 
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PLAYER OF THE MONTH (BOYS) 
 

 Harris Cathcart Y7 
 

The Boysô player of the month goes to Harris Cathcart. 

 
Harris has made a fantastic impression since starting in September; he is a superb role model in 

his PE lessons and attends extra-curricular clubs regularly, showing the correct attitude and 

commitment. 

 
He has worked hard to be named the Y7 football goalie and works hard to maintain that posi- 

tion. 

 
Harris has had a tremendous first season with the boysô football team and has had 3 games 

where he has stopped all shots. He has saved four penalty kicks in the season so far and Mr 

Ridley has named him MVP in two games. 

 
Harris also represented the Y8 boysô football team and out of school he enjoys his cricket- he 

has previously played for Surrey, so we look forward to the cricket season. 
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TEAM(S) OF THE MONTH 
 

 U14 Girlsô Basketball Team 
 

The team of the month is the U14 girlsô basketball team, they have had a tremendous season 

winning all their games in the league and coming a close 2nd in the borough tournament by 1 

point! Some members of the squad be representing Richmond in the London Youth games as 

well. 

 
They have been working hard throughout the season, training in the strength and conditioning 

suite and being trained by Phil Sheldon and Richmond Knights, both during and before school. 

They have played 5 games and won all of them, scoring a massive 254 points, with only 56 

points against. Well done girls!!! 
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Grey Court PE Department Extra-Curricular Timetable Winter 1 2019 
 

Breakfast/Lunch Time Clubs After School Clubs (15:15-16:15) 

 

Gym 

 

S/Hall 

 

Field/Richmond Park 

 

Tennis Courts 

 

Gym 

 

Sports Hall 

 

Main Field 1 

 
Main 

Field 2 

 
Netball 

Courts 

 

 
Tennis 

Courts 

M
o

n
d

a
y
 

 

 
Year 7 Dance Club 

12.25-12.55pm 

ASA 

Starts 14th Jan 

 
Year 7, 8 and 9 

Basketball Team Training 

7.30am ï 8.15am 

Dan Sherlock 

Starts 14th Jan 

 

 
Year 7/8/9 B and C Boys Football 

12.20-12.55pm 

ARI/SWI/MFL/JMU/SDA 

Starts 14th Jan 

   
Volleyball 

3.15 ï 

4.14pm 

MBR 

Starts 14th 

Jan 

Year 7/8/9 Boys Rugby 

Union 

3.15-4.15pm 

(starts 10th Sept) 

SWI, JMU, MFL, Richmond 

RFC 

Starts 14th Jan 

Girls 

Football 

3.15- 

4.15pm 

Brentford 

NAN 

Starts 

14th Jan 

  

T
u

e
s

d
a

y
 

Elite 

Gymnastics 

Training 

7.30-8.30am 

KSH/NDR 

Starts 8th 

Jan 

Year 7 

Table 

Tennis 

12.25- 

12.55pm 

JMU 

Starts 8th 

Jan 

 
Athletics 

Jumps/sprints 

S&C 

12.25pm -1pm 

NDR 

Starts 15th Jan 

 

 
Cricket Indoor Nets 

7.15-8.15am 

JMU/MLE/ABU 

Starts 15th Jan 

 
Netball Shooting 

Masterclass (All GA 

and GS welcome) 

12.30-12.55 

KSH 

Starts 8th Jan 

Year 8 Skills 

development for 

Rugby Academy 

Group 

7.15-8.15am 

Ollie Phillips 

SWI/MFL 

  
Year 7/8 Tennis 

Team Training Sessions 

12.15-12.55pm 

James Kober 

(NAN/JMU) 

Starts 8th Jan 

 
Gym and Dance 

Presentation 

Practice 

3 -4pm 

(ASA) 

Starts 15th Jan 

     

W
e

d
n

e
s
d

a
y
 

Year 7 Sports Scholarship 

S & C Training 

7.30-8.15am 

R Rudd & MBR 

Starts 9th Jan 

 
 
 

Year 8 Rugby 

Handling Skills 

12.25pm ï 1pm 

SWI /MFL/JMU 

Starts 9th Jan 

 
 
 

Hurdles (invite only) 

7.30 ï 8.15am 

KSH and Billy B 

Starts 9th Jan 

  
 
 

Year 8-11 

Dance Club 

12.25-12.55pm 

ASA 

Starts 9th Jan 

  

 
6th Form 

Netball 

Training 

1.15pm ï 

2.15pm 

KSH 

Starts 9th 

Jan 

 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 Boys Rugby Union 

3.15-4.15pm 

JMU/SWI/MFL 

  

Year 7/8 

Netball 

Training 

3.15-4.15 

NDR/ 

ASA/KSH/ 

MBR 

Starts 9th 

Jan 

 
All 

Years 

Tennis 

Training 

3.15- 

4.15pm 

James 

Kober 

Starts 

9th Jan 

 
Throw S &C 

7.15am ï 8.15am 

Ken Invigorate 

Starts 16th Jan 

T
h

u
rs

d
a

y
 

 

Year 10/11 

throws S&C 

7.15am ï 8am 

MFL/SWI 

Starts 17th Jan 

 
Middle Distance 

Training 

7am-7.45am 

IGA 

Starts 10th Jan 

 
Year 7 Basketball 

Richmond Knights 

7.30-8.15am 

Starts 10th Jan 

 
Shot Putt Year 7 only 

7.30 ï 8am 

MBR 

Starts 10th Jan 

 

 
Handball Club 

12.25 ï 1pm 

SWI 

Starts 10th Jan 

 
Year 9/10/11 Tennis 

Team Training Sessions 

12.15-12.55pm 

James Kober 

(IGA) 

Starts 10th Jan 

 

Open 

Gymnastics 

12.25- 1pm 

NDR 

Starts 10th Jan 

  
Years 7-10 

Boys Football Squad 

Training 

3.15-4.15pm 

ARI/SDA/JMU/SWI/MFL/JJO 

Starts 10th Jan 

   

F
ri

d
a

y
 

 
 
 

Year 11 Athletics 

S & C 

7.15am ï 8am 

JMU/MFL/SWI/ARI 

Starts 18th Jan 

 
 

BBG Wimbledon 

Training 

12.25 ï 1.05 pm 

NAN 

Starts 11th Jan 

 
 

Year 7 Girls 

Basketball Team 

Training 

12.25-12.55pm 

MBR 

Starts 11th Jan 

 

Year 8 ï 10 Girls Skills 

Development for 

Basketball Academy 

Group 

7.30-8.15am 

Richmond Knights 

IGA 

Starts 11th Jan 

   
 

Elite Gymnastics 

Training 

3.15-4.15pm 

Josh/NDR 

Starts 11th Jan 

Year 8/9 

mixed 

Basketball 

Richmond 

Knights 

3.15 ï 

4.15pm 

Starts 11th 

Jan 

 
 
 

Year 11 GCSE Booster 

3.05 ï 3.45pm 

MBR 

Starts 11th Jan 

 

Hockey 

3.30- 

4.30pm 

At Tiffin 

Girls 

SOF 

Starts 

11th Jan 

  



EXTRACURRICULAR CLUBS ï SPRING TERM 2019 
 

Other Clubs Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 

 
Before 

 GCSE Python Code Class 

Year 11 

Tuesday 7:45-8:15am 

Ms Teague 

T1 

Maths Intervention 

Years 8, 9 & 11 

7:45-8:25am 

Various members of Maths 

staff 

(please refer to invitation for 

location) 

  

School  

 

 Geography Debating Club Creative Writing Club Mandarin Catch-up Session  History club 

Lunchtime 
Years 7, 8 & 9 

Monday 12:30-1:00pm 

Miss Keneghan 

Years 7, 8, & 9 

12:30-1:00pm 

Mr Conder 

MEP only 

Year 7 

12:25-13:00pm 

Years 7, 8 & 9 

12:25-13:00pm 

Mr Day 
 H2 E3 Ms Song H4 
   L1  

     Mandarin Homework 
 Club 
 Years 10 & 11 
 12:25-13:00pm 
 Ms Song 
 L1 

 

 
After 

School 

GCSE Drama Writing Booster 

3:00-4:00pm 

Ms Burton 

Art Illustration Club 

3:10-4:30pm 

Ms Bowie/Arts Clubhouse 

10 Weeks - £85 

A2 

German Club 

Grammar Sessions 

Year 10 

3:00-4:00pm 

Ms Moore 

L2 

Kudos 

3:00-4:00pm 

Ms Rose 

E1 

GCSE Drama 

Performance Skills 

Booster 

3:00-4:00pm 

Ms Lear 

 Music Tech Club Girls STEM club Spanish Club Dissection Club  

3:00-4:00pm 3:00-4:00pm Grammar Sessions 3:10-4:20pm 

Mr Allchurch 

Ingenium 

Mr Pegg 

Lab 5 

Year 10 

3:00-4:00pm 

Mr Pegg 

6th Form Biology Lab 
  L5  




